CAM VALE PARISH COUNCIL
AGENDA 
for meeting held on Thursday 16th November 2017 
in Longburton Village Hall at 7.00 p.m.
Present: Cllr William, Cllr Jesty, Cllr Kell, Cllr Loader, Cllr Baldock, Cllr Regan. CCllr Penfold, 6 members of the public and the Clerk.
1. Apologies for absence   - Cllr Coombes

2. Declarations of INTEREST

3.
To approve and sign the Minutes
3.1
It was resolved "THAT THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 14TH SEPTEMBER 2017 BE APPROVED AND SIGNED BY CHAIRMAN”.  With amendments as outlined by Cllr Baldock.  Proposed: Cllr Kell 2nd Cllr Loader, Unanimously agreed.  The Clerk requested to circulate new Councillors details to Councillors. 
3.2
Cllr Williams informed the meeting that Cllr Regan was resigning from the Parish Council and thanked her for all her valuable work while at the PC and the other voluntary work carried out by Cllr Regan on behalf of the Longburton residents.  

4.
MATTERS RAISED BY MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC
4.1
CCllr Penfold reported that the unitary authority is slowly moving forward with potential for possible implementation by 2019.   

5.
FINANCIAL MATTERS & GRANTS
5.1
Budget for the precept was discussed and agreed, with consideration taken for future expenses and potential expenses.  It was resolved that a precept of £9600.00 would be requested.  Proposed: Cllr Williams, 2nd Cllr Regan. Unanimously agreed.
5.2
Clerk’s salary for 2 months.  Total: £794.63  Proposed:  Proposed: Cllr Regan. 2nd Cllr Jesty, Unanimously agreed

5.3
Clerks invoice for expenses 2 months £44.00.  Proposed: Cllr Williams, 2nd Cllr Regan. Unanimously agreed

5.4
VAT reclaimed.

5.5
BDO audit invoice £156.00 received with recommendations reported to Council.  There were minor problems noted regarding dates of accounts approved as Council meeting was outside the required time period. 

5.6
Cllr Williams has updated signatories on the NatWest Account adding Cllr Baldock as a signatory and removing Cllr Gilchrist.  However it appears that NatWest does not provide an online account allowing two signatories.  It was agreed that Mr Gilchrist would investigate Lloyds online banking requirements for the PC.  

5.7
Invoice of £138.48 to be received for neighbourhood watch signs.- Councillors agreed payment of this on receipt of invoice.

5.8
Invoice for telephone box repairs of £72.22 plus VAT to be received.- £86.66.  Councillors agreed payment of this on receipt of invoice.

5.9
Invoice for materials for wooden posts of noticeboard to be received.£85.00. Councillors agreed payment of this on receipt of invoice.  Point 5.7, 5.8 & 5.9. Proposed: Cllr Williams, 2nd Cllr Regan. Unanimously agreed

5.10
Finger Post completed at a cost of £719.50, however Cllr Williams has negotiated a grant with the following £200 on receipt of the CPRE grant.  Proposed: Cllr Kell, 2nd Cllr Regan. Unanimously agreed 

6.
PLANNING MATTERS 
6.1
The Clerk has lodge an enquiry on the Enforcement page of the dorsetforyou website to report the pothole as directed by Cllr Jesty.

6.2
Government Consultation - Planning for the right homes in the right places email circulated.

6.3
Planning Application WD/D/15/000425 - The Council Depot, Longburton, Sherborne – Copy of deed of variation circulated.

6.4
Planning Consultation WD/D/17/002076 GLENWOOD COTTAGE, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PA – Approval of Planning Permission Given.

6.5
Decision Notice WD/D/17/001688 OSMOND FARM, HERMITAGE TO HOLNEST PARK FARMHOUSE, HOLNEST, SHERBORNE, DT9 6HA – Approval of Planning Permission.

6.6
Planning Consultation WD/D/17/002313 LONGBURTON FARM, STREET LANE, LONGBURTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 5PG.  PC comments: No objections.

6.7
Planning Consultation WD/D/17/002030 LEWESTON SCHOOL, LEWESTON ENTRANCE LANE FROM LEWESTON MANOR LODGE, LEWESTON, SHERBORNE, DT9 6EN b7 22/11/17.

6.8
Planning Consultation WD/D/17/002369 TULIP TREES, HOLNEST PARK ENTRANCE LANE, HOLNEST, SHERBORNE, DT9 6HA

6.9
Minerals and Waste Plans Consultation - Advanced Notice

6.10
Planning Notification WD/D/17/002684 WHITE HART LODGE, HOLNEST PARK ENTRANCE LANE, HOLNEST, SHERBORNE, DT9 6HA
7.
PARISH PLAN MONITORING 
7.1 
Cllr Baldock has reviewed action point 26 & 28.  On action point 26 Cllr Baldock is waiting to hear from the principal transport planners regarding an update on a cycle path from Longburton to Sherborne.  

7.2
On point 28 Cllr Baldock has referred to the Highways Improvement Scheme Document and will complete the appropriate form to request the DCC to provide the extension of the footpath.  It was agreed that the PC would be prepared to fund £1000 towards the project.

8.
DEPOT SITE UPDATE.

8.1
Mr T Gilchrist reported that the depot site has been sold and they have now received a letter from DCC indicating the proportion of funding that the PC may receive - £196,562.69.  It is understood that the PC will receive the money when the land is transferred to the PC and are able to show evidence of progress will the village hall and play area planning. 

8.2
Cllr Williams indicated that co-ordination of building the new village hall and sale of old village hall was important.  Careful negotiation with Astor was needed so that everyone gets the permissions they require and Longburton gets the Village Hall they want.

9
VILLAGE HALL UPDATE
9.1
Meetings had been held which were productive and had good team support for the new village hall proposals. Cllr Baldock stated he had concerns about the plan.
10.
HOMEWATCH
10.1
Cllr Baldock reported that 2 signs had been purchased and fitted on existing highway posts.  The original cost had been successfully reduced to £64.18 with VAT.
11.
CAR PARKING AT KINGS CLOSE ENTRANCE
11.1
Cllr Lonsdale reported that he had meet with those concerned about the parking situation and discussed this with Brian Austin, Dorset Police Road Safety.  It appeared that there was nothing illegal about the parked cars and that unless there was evidence of accidents or injury it was unlikely that any action would be taken. Residents could also report any illegal problems on 111 when they arose. Residents were clear that what they were asking for was to prevent accidents rather than react when something had already happened. 

11.2
Cllr Baldock had spoken to Mark Jones, Community Police, who stated there were actions he could take concerning parked vehicles causing obstruction. Different options were discussed and it was agreed that Mark Jones would be updated by Cllr Baldock to liaise directly with a named resident.  Mr Jones would then be able to place obstruction notices on any offending vehicle which would warn of future potential tickets being issued for obstruction. .  It was clear that the PC was sympathetic to the problem but had little power to resolve the situation
12.
FUTURE OF SID (Speed Indicator Device)
12.1
Cllr Baldock updated the Council with regards to the SID proposal.  The PC has agreed to the provision of 3 additional SIDs across the three parishes and the movement of the southern post all at the cost of £267.  Separately a further cost of £200 max had been provided for the movement of the northern post.  The SIDS will not be operating continuously.  Longburton will have its own SID The locations were reviewed and agreed.

12.2
SID volunteer, Mr Griffiths is standing down but has already trained a new volunteer and a second will be trained in the New Year.  The Clerk to send Mr Griffiths a thank you letter for all his hard work and contribution to the parish.  Cllr Baldock to draft and send details to the Clerk

12.3 If Council wished for a further SID post there would be further costs of a speed survey, in the region of £250 and the installation of the SID post at a price between £250 and £300.
It was agreed that Cllr Baldock would proceed with a request for a speed survey in the 30mph zone of Leweston Road (Dykes Head Road)

13.
LONGBURTON WAR MEMORIAL
13.1
The PC discussed the repainting of the railings around the war memorial and it was agreed that in principal the PC would support the costs, however Councillors were concerned at the legal liabilities when ownership of the railings were unknown.  Cllr Baldock indicated that from guidance that the PC could take responsibility of war memorial maintenance if ownership was unknown.  It was agreed that the Clerk would consult DAPTC for legal Advice.
14,
LONGBURTON NOTICE BOARD - In place and awaiting invoice.

15.
LILLINGTON FINGER POST – completed.
16.
LONGBURTON TELEPHONE BOX - completed

17.
HIGHWAYS & GENERAL ISSUES RAISED BY THE PUBLIC.
17.1
Cllr Jesty reported work done by problem pothole.  Awaiting what BT are planning to do..

17.2
DCC Grit Bins/Dumpy Bags - Winter Season 2017/18 – email circulated.

17.3
Dorset Highways Councillors Satisfaction Survey 2017 – Cllr Williams completed.

17.4
Salt Bag Application form submitted by Cllr Williams.

17.5
Copy of correspondence from Miss Smiths to Sir Oliver Oliver Letwin MP, representatives of the DCC and the PC was circulated.  It was agreed by all Council members for the Clerk to send a letter drafted by the full Council in reply.   The full Council endorsed the Chairman in recording in the minutes that comments allegedly attributed to the Chairman of the PC in Miss Smith’s letter are unfounded. 
18.
CORRESPONDENCE
18.1
September 2017 CE circular

18.2
Parish and Town Planning Session - October Event

18.3
Parish and Town Planning Session - October Event

18.4
Invitation to Parents of Children and Young people to tea at Sherborne Children's Centre

18.5
DAPTC e-newsletter – Introduction

18.6
CE circular 6 October - AGM 2017 - information and timetable

18.7
Dorset Association of Parish and Town Councils (DAPTC) AGM. 

18.8
Invite to AGM, News from Dorset CPRE and autumn edition of 'The Dorset Review

18.9
Secretary of State gives response to unitary proposals

19.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
Dates to be reviewed and agreed by Councillors.

Thursday 8th February 2018

Thursday 21st June 2018

Thursday 13th September 2018

Thursday 15th November 2018

Thursday 5th April 2018 – Holnest Parish meeting.

Thursday 12th April 2018 – Leweston & Lillington Parish meeting.

Thursday 19th April 2018 – Longburton Parish meeting.


